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24 January 2008

Mark Jones
Chair of the Executive Committee

Fernville Surgery
Midland Road
Hemel Hempstead
Herts HP2 5BL

Dear Mark

Thank you for your letter of the 9 January 2008 regarding the services delivered by the Community Matrons working in Dacorum.  I totally agree with you that the Community Matrons are an extremely valuable resource and that we should be encouraging all practices to make good use of them.  
I would like to assure you that no instructions have been given from our end to defer contact with the practices and I was concerned to hear that the individual community matrons were not aware of progress around work on job descriptions and referral criteria. 
In terms of background the Community Matron role in Dacorum was developed and implemented following an external review of the district nursing service.  This was achieved alongside a number of other skill mix changes within the district nursing team without additional funding using resources available at the time.  So the two community matrons working in the locality extended their role as district nurses to include care co-ordination of patients with Long Term Conditions. 

Unfortunately financial recovery plans were not part of the provider plans at the conception of the roles and service changes.  So throughout the period of financial recovery the community nursing team, including the community matrons, endeavoured to deliver the core nursing service as well as targeting patients with Long Term Conditions.  During this time these patients were in effect an additional caseload for the individuals involved who managed to balance this with their core district nursing caseloads.  Whilst the care co-ordination role that these individuals provide was not developed with additional funding there was never the intention to focus their activities on a few practices only or indeed that they should carry a district nursing caseload as well.  The other skill mix changes undertaken at the same time was meant to increase capacity elsewhere in the service and this would have been achieved if our funding streams had not been affected.  
Moving forwards the development of a Hertfordshire Community Matron Model is now progressing well and with fewer financial pressures it is indeed timely to release Julia and Irene into these roles on a full time basis.  This will mean that they can benefit from the training that has been agreed across Hertfordshire and contribute to developing the role and service in their local area.

There is a Community Matron job description and service specification which includes referral criteria, case finding, management of Complex patients with Long Term Conditions and an agreed pathway.  Community Matrons across the county have been involved in this work at various stages and we have now ensured that the Dacorum team is as fully involved and briefed as others working in similar roles.

Debbie Pyne, Head of Adult Community Services will be working with the two Dacorum Matrons to ensure that access is opened up across the locality as soon as possible and I have asked Debbie to keep you briefed on progress. 
In our aspirations for additional funding in 2008/09 we would like to see the development of the community matron role within the district nursing service and as part of our overall community health services development and we hope to be able to work with DacCom in supporting this direction of travel.

I do hope that I have answered all of your concerns but if you have any further queries please do give me a call at any time.

Yours sincerely
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Katrina Hall

Deputy Chief Operating Officer

Cc 
Debbie Pyne

Heather Moulder

